Parish Council News

A resident who walks her dog along the main road has written to the Parish Council to ask if
anything more can be done about the excessive speeds done by drivers, despite the 30mph
speed limit. She noted that the speed camera van regularly attends, but has to make it’s presence
known, which rather defeats the object of the exercise.She asked if the Parish council would
consider installing ‘check your speed’ devices. As these would have to be purchased by the
village through the local rates precept, if you have an opinion on this, please contact one of the
Parish Councillors.

County Councillor Noi Sear informed the Parish Council that the A1104 will be closed for
re-surfacing between the Willows Caravan Park and Mablethorpe for approximately 10 WEEKS,
with work commencing mid October. There will be access to residents properties but no through
road and diversions will be in place.

Residents are welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and can ask questions, raise points
and make comments in a ten minute session before the meeting commences at 7pm. The next
meeting will take place on Monday 9th September, again on 11th November and 13th January
2025. Or visit the Parish Council website https:/maltby-le-marsh.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

to access council business, minutes and general village information.

Mr. D Whitehouse...01507 450811 (Chair), Mrs. J Gray...01507 450372 (Vice Chair),
Mr. A White...01507 450392, Mrs. B Williams...01507 450246, Mr. S Hill- Andrews...
01507 451843 and Parish Clerk, Mr. G Simpson...01754 880131.

Theddlethorpe Waste Facility

Travis Hesketh, our East Lindsey District Councillor and others have been lobbying local M.P.
Victoria Atkins to carry out an online survey to gauge support for a public referendum, which they
feel should take place within 12 months; on how the local population feel about having a waste
facility in Theddlethorpe and to remove the uncertainty over the eventual outcome for residents in
the vicinity.

If you would like to take part in this very short survey the details are as follows;
www.victoriaatkins.org.uk/theddlethorpe-survey

What's happening at the W.I.

Angie Emmerson writes...
The W.I. continues to meet on the third Monday of the month in the village hall at 7.30pm.
Anyone interested in joining is welcome to come along, without obligation to give us a try.

Recently we had a wonderful musical evening with Ukulele group ‘Creaking Bones’, who have
agreed to return later in the year for a special evening of music with refreshments provided by W.I.
members, free of charge to members of the public.

Peter Leake of Sutton on Sea also gave a very interesting talk on the history of Sutton on Sea and
at our next meeting on 19th August Elaine Johnson will be speaking about the author

Beatrix Potter.

We have been very fortunate to secure a councillors grant of £500 from Councillor Travis Hesketh,
which will enable us to engage interesting speakers and offer free admission to members of the
public.

Travis will be joining us on 21st October for an informal ‘get to know each other’ session and you
are welcome to come along and meet your East Lindsey District Councillor.

Please keep and eye out for a future programme of events via this newsletter.

Mablethorpe Dental Surgery

Despite the new dental surgery in Mablethorpe announcing ANY NEWS?

their opening earlier this year, it has not happened. Victoria Contact me, Jane Gray
Atkins reported in her e-newsletter there is an issue still on 07753 597679
outstanding which is unresolved, but that more news will be for it to be included

provided imminently. in this newsletter.
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